
FAQ – Jury Duty (For Supervisors) 

 

Q: What is Racine County’s Policy regarding Jury Duty Payments? 

A: When a Racine County Employee is on Jury Duty they are entitled to keep the mileage 

payment, but the amount that they are paid for the per diem needs to be reimbursed to 

Racine County. This is because Racine County pays the employee his/her normal wages for 

these hours. This policy applies to employees in positions that entitle them to jury duty pay 

per their Union Contract or the HR Policy Manual (i.e. not seasonal, on-call or similar 

employees). 

 

Q: How do my employees report Jury Duty in Kronos? 

A: They should follow the same process for other time off requests but use the “Jury Duty” 

pay code. You should follow the same approval process as well. 

 

Q: What is my responsibility as a Supervisor? 

A: As a supervisor, when your employee lets you know they have to be off due to Jury 

Duty, you should make sure they notify you when they receive payment for their Jury Duty. 

Your employee should cash their check and let you know how much they received for their per 

diem allowance. If possible, the employee should provide you with a copy of the check. You 

can keep a copy of the check with your records. The per diem amount they received should be 

taken back through their payroll.  

 

Q:  How do I take back their per diem amount through the payroll system (Kronos)? 

A: You will need to go to the employee’s timecard and enter a new row, the date does not 

matter. Enter the pay code Jury Dollars and a negative amount of dollars owed back.   

 

See examples below: 

 



Salary Employee 

 

 

Hourly Employee 

 


